CLAWSON PERFORMING ARTS BOOSTERS
Minutes of February 3, 2009

Attending:  Lisa Fowler, Kim Brown, Kathy M. Smith, Kevin Turner, Vicki Harvill, Tavia DiSalvio, Betsy O’Brien, Julie Martz, Chris Schlenker

Call to Order:  7:05 pm
Secretary Report:  Approved as submitted

Treasurer Report:  Approved as submitted

Director’s Report:

Kevin Phillips – Not present.  February 26, 2009 concert rescheduled for March 3, 2009.

Dorothy Duensing – Choral Clinic Tuesday,  February 24, 2009 5th and 6th hour in the auditorium with Wayne State University 12:55 to 2:30 3 PARENT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED.  Saturday, February 28, 2009 is the Arts Alive Festival.  PARENT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED between 9:00 and 10:00 am.  Sent via e-mail to add to minutes-CHS Varsity Choir Members, Kerry Banish, Haley Butina, Tamara Durgen and Brynn Martz participated as soloists at last Saturday’s District 4 MSVMA Solo & Ensemble Festival at Howell HS.  All girls above received marvelous comments from Judge, Carol Petty, and the excellent rating of 2 with the exception of Brynn Martz, who received the superior rating of 1.  Alex Linsenmeyer and Cortland Roberts entered “for comments only” on their two duets judged by former CPS vocal music teacher, Jim Hohmeyer!  Amanda Jegla and Tiffany Parker joined the six students mentioned already creating “Clawson HS Festival Singers” ensemble which received a 2 rating from MSVMA Executive Director, Virginia Kerwin, Judge.
Tavia DiSalvio – Friday, March 13, 2009 Festival at Troy High, HS at 6:50 and MS at 3:30 pm.  Thinking about taking Choir and Orchestra to Phantom of the Opera with an over night stay next year.

Kerry Eppinger – not present

Old Business- CPAB Treasurer needed, shirt sales coordinator needed, Started the process for marching band ING Grant for uniforms.  

New Business – Kim Brown has volunteered to be Band Festival Concessions Coordinator.  Thank you Kim. 
Fundraiser:  Still looking into Mongolian Barbeque for end of March/beginning of April 2009.

Good of the Organization:  Kevin Turner from the School Board gave a short slide presentation of the sinking fund and examples of the needed updates to school buildings, such as the need to repair the mechanic of the MS/HS pool.  Thank you Kevin.  Great job done by the Drum Line at the Girls Basketball game.  
Next CPAB meeting is MONDAY, March 2, 2009 in the High School Media Center. Come join us.

Adjournment:  8:00 pm

Thank you for coming!

Respectfully submitted

By Julie Martz
